Economic Development Authority

Monday, April 15, 2024
12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Mt. Lake City Hall 
PRESENT:  Jerry Haberman (via phone), Mike Nelson, Darla Kruser, Steve Syverson, Phil Skow, Eileen Augustin, and Vern Peterson, Advisor, Clara Johnson, Advisor.

ABSENT: Mitch Schroeder.
STAFF:  Rod Hamilton, Michael Mueller and Alyssa Nesmoe
GUEST:  Jasmine, Southwest MN Housing Partnership 
1. CALL TO ORDER:  Co-chair Steve Syverson called the meeting to order at 12:02 p.m.
2. Motion to Approve Consent Agenda

   Consent Agenda:

a.  Approval of March 18th, 2024, Meeting Minutes.
b.  Approval of Financial Reports and Bills.  Motion made and seconded by Mike and  

     Darla to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Carried.  
3. Southwest Minnesota House Partnership. Tabitha was able to get a grant for hiring SWMHP, as a grant writer to help with the Workforce Housing Grant application. A 26-year TIF has already been established on this property. The City is applying for the grant and the City would have a 2-1 match of the funds granted. The grant application is due by April 30, 2024, and we will know if we have been awarded the grant in August 2024.
a. Housing Grant Resolution will need to be completed by the City Council. Rod and Jasmine will be at the City Council meeting tonight.

b. Loan request for proposed 12-unit apartment building project. Motion to approve a loan to Krystall Kapital, LLC of $50,000, 10 years, deferred for 3 years at 2% interest. Contingent on the receipt of an award from Minnesota Housing. Motion made and seconded by Mike and Darla. Carried.

c. Letter of intent from the EDA. Rod provided a sample letter.
4. Krienke Foods Internation, Inc. update. Payments, although still not on time, are being paid earlier than normal. They are currently having conversations with a MN based snack company to see how they could potentially sell more products. Rod will meet with Caleb and this company at a later date.

5. Hotel Update/Discussion. Still in the process of working with banks for financing. Rod spoke with the developer out of Texas regarding financing. The developer recommended looking into an SBA loan and USDA loan. Michael will also be checking with Tammy Omdal, Northland Securities, regarding funding options.
6. Elemendorf/Pro-Shed Visit. Rod, Michael, and Mike toured Pro-Shed to see their building process and learn more about the Mountain Lake based business. 
Discussion was had about allowing Mountain Lake businesses to display their products in the commercial park and potentially leasing these lots for that purpose.
7. EDA loan structure including interest rates, closing legal cost, and filing fees and dollar limits. It was decided to table this topic until the next meeting. 
8. Commercial Park update. Concerns were raised about the MNDOT meetings where they are proposing options to make the entrances in and out of Mountain Lake safer. So far, the committee that has met with them has not been satisfied with their options.

Discussion was had that the EDA would provide recommendations to the City Council on how this could be detrimental to our town and commercial park.

9. Business Leads update. A few business leads were discussed but that they were contingent upon if the hotel project goes through.
10. GENERAL DISCUSSION:   

a. 
Next Regular Board Meeting is May 20th, 2024   
     
b.  
Other Business.  A window washing bid was received for Heritage Estates, Mason   

                  Manor and Midway Estates. Discussed how the window washing is currently done and it 
                  was decided to keep things as is and not accept the bid.

11. ADJOURN.  Co-chair Syverson adjourned the meeting at 1:03 p.m.
